
P.O. Box 1749 
Halifax, Nova Scotia 
B3J 3A5 Canada  Item No. 11.2.2 

Request for Board of Police Commissioners Consideration 

X Agenda Item 
(Submitted to Municipal 
Clerk’s Office by Noon at 
least 5 working days prior 
to the meeting) 

 Added Item
(Submitted to Municipal
Clerk’s Office by Noon at
least one working day prior
to meeting)

 Request from the Floor

Date of Meeting:  February 28, 2022 

Subject: Proposal to host the Canadian Association of Police Governance (CAPG) 2024 Annual 
Conference  

Motion for Board of Police Commissioners to Consider: 

That the Board of Police Commissioners send a proposal to the Canadian Association of Police 
Governance expressing the Board of Police Commissioners’ interest in hosting the Canadian 
Association of Police Governance Annual Conference in 2024. 

Reason:  
The Annual CAPG Conference brings together members of police governance boards and 
commissions from across Canada to participate in workshops and discussions focused on trends in 
policing and offers guidance and support so that participants can fulfill their role. Keynote speakers 
from across Canada, the US and around the world share experiences of successful programs that 
have created community and safety and well being for residents. Halifax has hosted this conference a 
number of times, most recently in 2014. Frequently the conference is held to coincide with the 
Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police (CACP). There is potential for both conferences to be held 
back to back and to attract leaders in police governance, policing services, municipal, provincial and 
federal policing leaders and related industries. 

Discover Halifax has indicated support for the conference and expressed a willingness to work with the 
CAPG’s national Executive Director to identify accommodation and hosting potential as well as cultural 
programs that may be organized during the First Nations Police Governance Conference held on the 
day before CAPG. The Nova Scotia Association of Police Governance has indicated it is interested in 
financially supporting the host sponsorship requirements and has indicted that other commissions in 
the province may share in the sponsorship support. If this proposal is accepted, there is a sponsorship 
fee of $30,000. The first payment of $5000 is to cover the cost of the final breakfast at the 2023 annual 
conference (location to be determined). The balance of $2500 is due in 2024. As stated, the provincial 
NSAPG and other commissions in the province have indicated support to reduce this fee. CAPG will 
also require volunteer assistance with onsite registration, support for a partner program if it is to be 
offered and other local support as necessary. The conference agenda is determined by a conference 
committee that recruits and supports speakers and Halifax will be included in the committee with the 
opportunity to contribute ideas and local speakers as the program is developed. 

Outcome Sought:  
This request is for permission to submit a proposal to the board of CAPG. 

Commissioner Carole McDougall 


